Healthcare & Wellness Notes – 2022 NLC-RISC Staff Conference
Austin, Texas

The Health and Wellness roundtable breakfast was attended by representatives from pools in Washington, Rhode Island, Georgia, and Indiana. 
An overview of Rhode Island’s new wellness coordinator structure and programming was shared. 
Next, the discussion moved towards high claimant management and analysis. Three of these four pools (Indiana, Washington, and Rhode Island) are a part of the newly formed MSL Advantage captive and were able to share thoughts on their current pool’s claim experience for 2022. 
The group discussion then turned towards renewal processes. Each state offers different methods of member renewal with varying degrees of data collection and involvement. The new CAA requirements for reporting to the CMS has added some challenges to pool administrators whose pools have not previously housed historical contribution data. 
Lastly, with Georgia’s transition to a new benefits administration system, the group discussed a comparison of current systems in use. 

